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BOARD OF FINANCE  
BOARD OF EDUCATION 
PUBLIC HEARING 
April 30, 2018 
 

A PUBLIC HEARING was held by the the Board of Finance and the Board of Education in the City Hall 
Auditorium on Monday, April 30, 2018 to solicit citizen input regarding the proposed budget for the Torrington 
Public Schools, for the fiscal period of July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019. 
 

Present were Mayor Elinor Carbone and Board of Finance Members Lance Boynton, Laurene Pesce, Mark 
Bushka, Jenna Reichen, Christopher Anderson and Joshua Ferreira.  Also present were Board of Education 
members Jessica Richardson, Ellen Hoehne, Fiona Cappabianca, John Kissko, Edward Corey, Peter Vergaro, 
Molly Spino, and Joanne Brogis, as well as Superintendent of Schools Denise Clemons and Board of Education 
Business Manager Rose Forzano.  
 

Mayor Carbone called the Public Hearing to order at 7:32 p.m. 
 
City Clerk Carol Anderson read the legal notice. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Barbara Gall suggested that TPS serve school lunches with plastic plates that can be washed and reused 
instead of paper and Styrofoam products, to save on disposal costs. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING CLOSED 
Mayor Carbone declared the Public Hearing closed at 7:36 p.m.  

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jonathan R. Draper, Asst. Clerk 
 
ATTEST:        
 
 
 CAROL L. ANDERSON, MMC                 
 CITY CLERK  


